Athletic Department Meeting 
February 07, 2006
Present:  Arnie Ball, Leslie Clark, Ron Clark, Adam Ferris, Keith Fisher, Julie Florio, Steve Florio, Michael Fruchey, Tim Heffron, Kent Hormann, Jennifer Kieffer, Scott Kneer, Chris Kuznar, Sarah Laib, Jeff Marsh, Sheila Marsh, Charity Middleton, Brian Miller, Jenny Moppert, Ryan Perrotte, Mark Pope, Abbie Renaker, Bev Saalfrank, Kirsta Soleburg, Dennis Smith, Judy Tillapaugh, Lesa Vartanian,  Rudy Yovich, 
Absent: Janelle Bartelheim, Dan Bere, Elliott Blumenthal, Eric Burns, Debra Casaburo, Shari Casaburo, Joel Cotton, Dane Fife, Dan Fox, Billy Gernon, Christine Francis, Rita Girardot, Mike Harper, Ru Hatachi, Katie Jackson, Tony Jasick, Brett Johnston, Jermaine Kimbrough, Kim Moore, Chad Newhard, Chris Paul, Charity Richardson, Rich Riles,  Dave Skelton, Dennis Smith, Jeff Tungate, Larry Yant, Paul Zinchenko
Mark Pope opened the meeting introducing Tina Chin and Tina Sullivan from Human Resources. 
Student Athletic Insurance: Tina Chin stated Tina Sullivan is the primary person who deals with the Student Athletic Insurance. Tina Chin handed out a flow chart explaining the procedure for an injured student athlete to follow. Tina Sullivan stated the key issue is to make sure the Student Athlete submits their bill to the primary provider first. Tina Chin explained Student Athletes who do not have primary insurance need to submit their bill to the Human Resources Claims Department as soon as they receive a bill. 
Tim Heffron stated athletes need to be advised this is not general health care. Student Athletic Insurance does not cover anything without going through the training staff first. Mark Pope reiterated the emphasis is to submit the bills as soon as they are received in order to avoid bigger issues. Mark suggested including Tina in the Student Athlete Orientation to explain the policy and the procedure. Christine Kuznar suggested to Tina to compile a checklist they could incorporate into the orientation folders.

 SAS Team: Leslie Clark announced grade checks will be going out on February 13th. Chris Kuzner reminded coaches the 4.0 Student Athletes will be announced during the Men’s Basketball game during halftime on the 15th. Mark stated Ron Clark has made certificates and each athlete will be presented with a certificate in recognition of their achievement. Mark asked coaches to remind their athletes to attend. Chris Kuznar reminded Coaches to RSVP to her regarding the Student Athlete Academic Scholars Dinner. This dinner will be held on February 17th before the Men’s Volleyball Game. Scholars will be announced during the second and third game.
Strategic Marketing Associates:  Tim Heffron explained who SMA is and the importance of changing. This will allow us to have control of our trademark/logo and will help us gain revenue. SMA will be our watchdog and make sure no one is using our logo/trademark illegally. Tim Heffron explained the two types of licensing and the differences. Coaches need to respond to the e-mail Tim has sent in regards to vendor licensing. Mark Pope stated by licensing our vendors it will help us to gain more portals of distribution. Jeff Marsh asked how the revenue would be split-up and Tim Heffron explained the decision has not been made

Student Calendar/Handbook and Team Schedules: Ron Clark will call Dean of Students to verify when information is needed and the deadline.
End of Season Banquet:  Mark asked everyone to mark April 30th for the End-Of-Season Banquet. More information will be following.
Monthly Budget Meeting w/Coaches: Tim reminded coaches to continue to develop their budgets for next year and to include part-time salaries, gifts, camps, fundraising opportunities and anything else that should be included in their budget. 
CPR/AED and First Aid Training Session: This topic was put on hold until a further date. 

Summer Camps: Ron Clark asked teams to verify their dates and information for Summer Camps so the information can be forwarded to publications for the brochure for Camp Opportunities.    
Conference Update:  Mark stated progress is continuing. 
Retreat:  Mark asked for input regarding the timing of retreat. Everyone agreed early summer would be better. 
Women’s Basketball Coach Process: Mark stated a search is being conducted for the Women’s Basketball Coach. There have been ads placed in the NCAA News and listed on the NCAA and IPFW website. Applications are being accepted until March 1st. Chris Paul will be a candidate. Mark expressed his desire is to have a decision by mid March. Mark stated Tim Heffron and Kelley Hartley-Hutton will assist him in the search and interview process. Mark stated anyone interested in being part of the search team should contact him.
Wellness Update: Judy Tillapaugh handed out cards pertaining to Alcohol Poisoning. These cards have the symptoms and the “What to do” as well as important numbers. All Student Athletes were given a card from their trainer. Judy encouraged everyone to sign up for the $100 Wellness Incentive Purdue is offering. These assessments will be in Walb Union 114-116. Jenny Kieffer passed a sheet around for sign-ups.Judy stated the IPFW Annual Health Fair will be held on March 22 from 9:00 am-3:00 pm at Walb Union. Jenny Kieffer is looking for volunteer help.      

Issues/Concerns/Questions/Rumors/Etc.:   Ron Clark stated the Physical Plant plans on starting the refinishing of the gym floor beginning on May 4th. Ron Clark announced FYI- there is no open gym time. Ron Clark met with the Postal Service and they have the capability to check databases to verify addresses. Ron will be working on this project. Anyone wishing to have their database verified for mailings please contact Ron.

Arnie Ball stated the Mini-Mastodon needs to be moved because it is in the way. Sarah Laib will take care of the mastodon. 

Abbie Renaker announced April 4th will be National Student Athlete Day. She will have more information and a sign-up sheet at the next staff meeting. 

Keith Fisher expressed his gratitude to Bev, Rita and Sheila for all the work done behind the scenes. Mark commended Rita on the outstanding job she is doing as our new Travel Team Coordinator. 

Mark reminded everyone the next few weeks will be busy ones and to pitch-in and work together. 
The next Athletic Staff Meeting will be held on March 7, 2006 at 12:00 in the Royal Dons room.
Respectfully Submitted,

Sheila M. Marsh 
